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A COMMUNITY NEWSLETTER 

Keeping Westwood Pristine 

ALERT Westwood powered by Smart911is the Town of Westwood’s official emergency alert and notification 
system. This system is used to send notifications to the public. ALERT Westwood powered by Smart911 is a free 
service that allows you to sign up online to receive customized alerts via text message, email, and voice message. 
In addition to emergency alerts, you can also choose to receive customizable community notifications. These in-
clude notifications about severe weather, safety, health, utility disruptions, major traffic incidents, and more. This 
service is provided by the Town of Westwood at no cost to the public; however, message and data rates may ap-
ply.  

*to sign up, visit the Town website homepage and click “notify me” * 
  

Why should I sign-up for ALERT Westwood powered by Smart911? 

When emergencies happen, be the first to know. The Town of Westwood uses ALERT Westwood powered by 
Smart911 to send official, real-time alerts to the public with information about potentially life-saving actions they 
may need to take to keep themselves and their families safe. By signing up for ALERT Westwood powered by 
Smart911, you are taking a large step toward improving your personal safety.  

How does it work?  

When an emergency occurs that meets the criteria for sending out an alert to the public, the Town Administrator’s 
office will gather the necessary information and push out an alert to the affected area. Alerts can be sent out town-
wide to everyone who has opted-in to the system, or to a specific area or neighborhood for more localized events. 

The Department of Public Works is active year round, but with the heavy growth of vegetation in 
the spring, summer tends to be a very busy season. There is mowing, weeding, and pruning to 
be done all around Town. One of their focuses this summer was making sure Buckmaster Pond 

remains maintained...if you haven’t already, be sure to stop by and enjoy it! 

Westwood Launches New Alert Notification System 



This Fall in Westwood: A Community Newsletter 

2 



This Fall in Westwood: A Community Newsletter 

3 

 

 

As this pandemic continues, we are making decisions month to month. The Westwood Senior Center will be 
closed through the fall due to an abundance of caution to keep seniors and staff safe.  Please know we are 
still here (in the office Monday through Friday 8-1pm – phone calls only – 781-329-8799) if you need us; the Cen-
ter staff is working remotely as well as rotating coming into the office. 
 

The good news is that a number of our classes (yoga, exercise, line dancing, and music) continue to run on cable 
and we now offer numerous zoom classes (Current Conversations, Pilates, Tai Chi, Cooking) with more to come 
this fall.  If you are interested, please send us your email address, and what you are interested in joining, so we 
can send you information.  And check out our Fall Newsletter for any updates. There are no costs to any of these 
programs. 
 

And if you are feeling isolated or lonely (or maybe just losing your mind?) during this pandemic, please 
let us know (leave a message with Lina or Karen).  Our COA Board volunteers would love to give you a friendly 
call and chat with you on a weekly basis. 
 

Here are a few cable programs you might enjoy (more will be added this fall): 
 

Monday    
9:00-9:45 - Cardio Strength & Stretch 
10:00-10:45 - Line Dancing 
11:00-12:00 - Music Matters  

Tuesday 
8:00-9:00 - Floor Yoga 
9:30-10:30 - Chair Yoga 
11:00-12:00 - Music Matters 

Wednesday 
9:00-9:45 - Sit and Get Fit 
10:00-10:45 - Line Dancing  
11:00-12:00 - Music Matters 
 

We will be adding special programming each week to keep you informed. All of these programs can be found on 
local cable Comcast 8 & 12, Verizon 32 & 42. 
 

 Fuel Assistance will begin in the fall and if you need information or help, call the Center to talk with or and 
leave a message for Karen …she is always willing to help you with resources that you may need. 

 Meals on Wheels continue to grow and are delivered daily; any Westwood resident 65 or older needing a meal 
please calls HESSCO at 781-784-4944.  We are also available to grocery shop for homebound at risk elders, 
just give us a call at the Center and we can set this up for you. 

 

The COA van is now available on a very limited basis.  We can take you grocery shopping on Tuesdays and 
Wednesdays (Shaw’s and Roche Bros only), and medical appointments (in a very limited area) on Mondays.  
Please call us for details. 

 

Westwood Writes: An Intergenerational Pen Pal Program 

The Council on Aging and the Youth & Family Services Department are excited to announce a new program that 
will foster connection between senior residents and high school students.  This intergenerational program match-
es these two groups in a one-to-one pen pal relationship.  Seniors and high school students will exchange letters 
on a monthly basis from October thru May. Monthly topic and discussion ideas will be provided but each partner-
ship can, of course, evolve on their own. If you are an interested senior resident please contact Lina Arena-
DeRosa at the COA at larenaderosa@townhall.westwood.ma.us or (781-329-8799). Interested high school stu-
dents should contact Youth & Family Services by emailing youth@townhall.westwood.ma.us or calling (781) 320-
1006.  

Summer at the Council on Aging 

Thursday 
8:00-9:00 - Floor Yoga 
9:30-10:30 - Chair Yoga 
11:00-12:00 - Music Matters 

Friday 
9:00-9:45 - Cardio Strength and balance 
10:00-10:45 - Line Dancing 
11:00-12:00 - Music Matters 

mailto:youth@townhall.westwood.ma.us
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Westwood Public Library 

 
CURBSIDE HOLDS PICK-UPS HOURS EXPAND FOR YOUR CONVENIENCE 

 

Beginning Tuesday, September 8
th
, the Westwood Public Library will be expanding CURBSIDE 

HOLDS PICKUP HOURS to include evenings and Saturdays.  

 

Expanded Curbside Pick Up Hours:   

Monday – Thursday:  10 AM – 7 PM 
Friday:  10 AM - 5 PM 
Saturday:  10:30 AM – 12:30 PM 

 

1. Place your items on HOLD through the Minuteman Library Catalog. 
2. You’ll be notified when your items are available for pickup. 
3. After you’re notified, use the link to CAPIRA to schedule a pick-up time. You can also give us a 

call at 781-320-1081. 
4. Pick up your items curbside! 
 
 
By the way, if you need a library card, you can register online for a temporary card right now! 

 

The big question on every patron’s mind is “When can we come back to the library?” Staff  
have missed interacting with our patrons, and hope to be able to greet you in person again.  We 
are working on plans to reopen in such a way that the library is as safe as possible for visitors, es-
pecially those who are in vulnerable populations.  We do not have a reopening schedule yet, but as 
we work towards phased reopening, we know that your library visit will be a different experience 
than what we were used to in March when our doors closed!  We look forward to being able to 
share this new experience with all of you. 

 

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Tricia Perry, Library Director via email at tper-

ry@minlib.net, or by phone at 781-320-1041. 

Westwood Cultural Council 
 

The Westwood Cultural Council is seeking applications for grants to fund local community cultural 
programs.  The Council's priority is to fund projects that reach residents of all ages and which cov-
er a variety of cultural topics. 
 
The grants are awarded after consideration of the benefits to the community, the planning pro-
cess, and the population segment served.  All grants are awarded on a reimbursement basis. 
 
More information can be found at www.mass-culture.org.  Online applications will be available 
there starting on October 1, 2020. The deadline for applications is November 16, 2020. 

https://find.minlib.net/iii/encore/?lang=eng&loginReason=doDefault
https://curbside.capiratech.com/?code=minumaus01760
https://library.minlib.net/selfreg
mailto:tperry@minlib.net
mailto:tperry@minlib.net
http://www.mass-culture.org
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Get Connected to a Therapist Over the Phone with the INTERFACE Referral  
 
The William James College INTERFACE Referral Service is free for Westwood residents of any age at any time, 
but during this COVID-19 public health crisis they are able to connect residents with therapists who can conduct 
sessions over phone or video to address anxiety, depression, grief and loss or any other mental health concerns. 
 
When you call the INTERFACE Referral Service, a representative will ask you about your specific needs and in-
surance. After the initial phone call you will receive a follow-up call from INTERFACE with contact information for 
a mental health professional who meets all your needs and is available to begin meeting with via phone or video 
while social distancing is in place. 
 
It is also important to note that at this time the Commonwealth has mandated insurance companies to waive co-
pays for mental health phone and video sessions that are related to COVID-19. 
 
To use the INTERFACE Referral Service, simply call 1-888-244-6843 between 9:00AM-5:00PM, Monday through 
Friday, or go online to http://interface.williamjames.edu/. 
 
_________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

 
 

Westwood Youth & Family Services – Fall 2020 Update 
 

Westwood Youth & Family Services has been supporting and advocating for the children and families in our com-
munity since 1986.  We are a municipally funded agency providing clinical and supportive services designed to 
foster the healthy growth of children ages 4-18.   
.  
During the COVID-19 public health crisis the Y&FS department continues to provide remote counseling services 
and community programs to residents at no cost. This summer, in partnership with the Westwood Public Library, 
we held two well-attended weekly sessions of a virtual Creative Craft Club with themes that supported mental 
health and well-being for children in first through sixth grades.  
 
In fall of 2020 we will continue to run as many of our programs as possible within current safety guidelines. Our 
popular Friends Network program will take place, with a hybrid model of in-person and remote sessions, and oth-
er Mentor programs will also be available to school-aged residents. We are looking forward to launching new and 
innovative programs that meet the evolving needs of youth and families during this time. One such program that 
will begin this fall, in partnership with the Council on Aging, is Westwood Writes: An Intergenerational Pen Pal 
Program, connecting Westwood High School students and Senior Citizens. 
 
For more information on any of our services including counseling, mentor programs, community programming and 
other resources please contact us at youth@townhall.westwood.ma.us or (781) 320-1006. If you are interested in 
joining our Advisory Board please contact us for more details. 
         

http://interface.williamjames.edu/
mailto:youth@townhall.westwood.ma.us


This Fall in Westwood: A Community Newsletter 

11 



This Fall in Westwood: A Community Newsletter 

12 

The Youth & Family Services Department and our Advisory Board are happy 
to introduce our Graduate Interns, who will be with us for the 2020-2021 
school year. 

 

Anna Rose Ott comes to us from Boston College 
where she is in her second year in the Graduate 
School of Social Work. This past school year, An-
na Rose interned at Child Therapy Boston where 
she provided one-on-one therapy and assisted in 
the facilitation of social skill groups for elementary 
and high school students. She graduated in 2011 
from the University of Wisconsin with a degree in 

Tina Wong comes to us from Simmons College where she is in her 
second year studying for her Masters of Social Work.  She spent last 
school year as a Social Work Graduate Intern at Needham High 
School. Before beginning her masters, Tina worked for the North Suf-
folk Mental Health Association as a Therapeutic Training and Support 
Worker. She has an undergraduate degree in Psychology from Suf-
folk University. While at Suffolk, Tina served as a Media Intern for 
Media Girls where she mentored middle school girls about the pres-
sures of society and stressful implications of media on young women 
today.   

Westwood Writes: An Intergenerational Pen Pal Program 
  
The Council on Aging and the Youth & Family Services Department are excited to announce a 
new program that will foster connection between senior residents and high school stu-
dents.  This intergenerational program matches these two groups in a one-to-one pen pal rela-
tionship.  Seniors and high school students will exchange letters on a monthly basis from Octo-
ber thru May. Monthly topic and discussion ideas will be provided but each partnership can, of 
course, evolve on their own. If you are an interested senior resident please contact Lina Arena-
DeRosa at the COA at larenaderosa@townhall.westwood.ma.us or (781-329-8799). Interested 
high school students should contact Youth & Family Services by 
emaling youth@townhall.westwood.ma.us or calling (781) 320-1006.  

Psychology. After completing her undergraduate degree, she moved 
to Ghana and worked there as a Program Manager for Global Mamas, 
which works to improve women’s economic development.    

mailto:youth@townhall.westwood.ma.us
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The Rotary Club of Westwood and Westwood Youth & Family Services (WY&FS) proudly announce the recipi-
ents of the 2020 Recognize A Youth (R.A.Y.) Award. Four Westwood students will be honored this September at 
a ceremony held outside the Westwood Town Hall. The recipients, through their actions, have demonstrated an 
ethic of caring for others that is essential for the health of our community. This year’s honorees are Laurel Bar-
nett, Ruby Fyfee, Pragna Lal and Roisin O’Keeffe.  
 

Laurel Barnett is a senior at Westwood High School. She was nominated by Lina De Arena-DeRosa, the 
Director of the Westwood Council on Aging (COA). When Laurel was a freshman she reached out to the COA 
about sharing her musical talents with Westwood seniors. She organized Music Matters, a small group of talent-
ed musicians and for the last few years they have played regularly at many COA luncheons. In her nomination 
Lina noted, “Laurel is a gem, a one in a million, talented, unassuming, a kind and giving student who has always 
been dependable, creative and willing to make Westwood seniors feel loved. She has coordinated all the events 
with little to no direction and is so very easy to work with. She is continually coming up with new and novel ways 
to bring music to the Westwood elder population.” When the COA closed for programming due to the COVID-19 
crisis, Laurel made sure the program continued online by putting together a YouTube Channel featuring Tri-M 
Music Honor students sharing their music for all residents. Laurel is a member of Girls Scouts and recently re-
ceived her Gold Award. At the high school she is a member of the Tri-M Music Honor Society, track team, and 
the Westwood Site Council along with other clubs and activities. 

 

Ruby Fyfee is a junior at Westwood High School. She was nominated by her neighbors, Sandra Horn, Mi-
mi O’Shea and Dr. Gregory and Lorraine Randolph. Ruby served as a legislative intern at the Massachusetts 
State House, where she advocated and assisted in presenting a bill to the legislature. The recently passed bill 
(H.4202 Act) assists in making Epi Pens more affordable to those in need. In Mimi O’Shea’s nomination of Ruby 
she remarked, “What makes Ruby stand out is her true dedication to the community and her sense of responsi-
bility to speak up and take action… she leads by example.” Ruby is a competitive swimmer and is CPR and life-
guard certified.  At Westwood High School, Ruby is involved with the Model UN, Mock Trial, and Legislative 
Council.  She also serves as a volunteer for Westwood Youth & Family Services, as part of Teen Scene @ the 
Library, a joint program with the Westwood Library.  

 

Pragna Lal is a fourth grader at Hanlon Elementary School. Pragna was nominated by her third grade 
teacher, Mr. Jeremy Wolfe. In his nomination he noted, “Pragna is an exceptional 8 year old with big dreams and 
the drive to see her dreams come through. She was responsible for creating a Friendship Week at Hanlon, which 
culminated in a series of activities about being a good friend and how to make friends with others.” She was in-
spired to take action and make a difference after she and her family attended a March For Your Lives Rally in 
Boston. In an interview with Wicked Local-Westwood, Pragna stated, “Just because you are different, doesn’t 
mean you can’t be friends.”  

 

Roisin O’Keeffe graduated this summer from Westwood High. She was nominated for the award by Paul-
ine and Tessa Scolaro. Roisin has dedicated herself to a number of groups and causes. She is a member of the 
Venture Scouts and the Westwood Girl Scouts, where she is working towards her Gold Award. At Westwood 
High School she managed the first DNAC club which worked to bring awareness of international issues to high 
school students. She was a member of the Chess Club, Mock Trial and the National Honor Society. She volun-
teered with a number of WY&FS mentor programs including Bullying Prevention Theater and Body Safety Thea-
ter.  

At the ceremony, the honorees will be celebrated for their accomplishments with their families and those that 
nominated them.   

 

The Rotary Club of Westwood focuses its service efforts in six areas: promoting peace, fighting disease, provid-
ing clean water, saving mothers and children, supporting education, and growing local economies. The club sup-
ports the R.A.Y. Awards as a way to encourage and recognize the community service performed by the youth in 

Westwood. For more information about the Rotary Club of Westwood, please visit www.westwoodrotary.com. 

Nominations for the R.A.Y. Award are accepted year-round. For more information on the program and a nomina-

tion form please go to the WY&FS page on the Town of Westwood website. 

Recognize A Youth (R.A.Y.) Award 

http://www.westwoodrotary.com


This Fall in Westwood: A Community Newsletter 

14 



This Fall in Westwood: A Community Newsletter 

15 

Westwood Department of Public Works 
All administrative staff will be working remotely until further notice. 

Please email questions or concerns to: 

lfiske@townhall.westwood.ma.us - Administrative Assistant 

khiggins@townhall.westwood.ma.us - Interim Administrative Assistant 

cbarenth@townhall.westwood.ma.us - Office Manager 

jmccarthy@townhall.westwood.ma.us - Facilities Manager 

bryan@townhall.westwood.ma.us - Assistant Director of Public Works 

tkorchin@townhall.westwood.ma.us - Director of Public Works 
 

Updates (please check website for any changes): 

Additional Barrels (Trash & Recycle) are temporarily suspended 

Sewer Mark-Outs and Inspections are on a limited basis due to skeleton crews 
 

The Town of Westwood was informed on June 22, 2020, that Simple Recycling, the company who serviced 

the pink bag textile collection, will not be resuming services in the Town of Westwood. Residents will NO 

LONGER be able to have textile items picked up curbside. Please stop placing any pink bags curbside for 

pickup as they WILL NOT BE COLLECTED. The COVID Pandemic has been cited for their immediate term 

nation. The Town will research other companies to hopefully restart this service at some point. Textile items 

will be accepted at the Spring and Fall recycling events held at the DPW Facility. Please check website for 

information and dates for these recycling events.     
 

Save The Date (please check website for any changes): 

 Yard Waste Collection will resume the week of September 14, 2020 and then 

 October 5 – 9 

 November 2 – 6, 9 –13, 16-20, 23-28, 30-12/4 

 Westwood Bulk Collection Event is scheduled for the week of October 12, 2020 on your regular scheduled 
trash day.   

 Westwood Recycling Days is scheduled for Saturday, October 17, 2020.   

 

Still have questions? Download the free Recycle Coach App to get all trash & recycling news, reminders, sched-
ules, do’s & don’ts at your fingertips. 
 

Recycling Contaminants of any sort cost the town money due to additional processing fees, help by recycling 
the right materials and minimizing the amount of trash you dispose of. The Town of Westwood encourages all 
residents to follow state guidelines as much as possible (https://recyclesmartma.org/results-materials/#). Thank 
you or doing your part and helping to stop recycling contamination in our town! 

Pool Chemicals or Chemicals of any sort cannot be put into the trash or recycle barrels. On July 22, 2020 pool 
chemicals started a fire in one of the Waste Management trucks. The load was on fire in the back of the vehicle 
and the entire load had to be emptied onto the Council On Age parking lot. The fire department was deployed to 
put out the fire, an open topped dumpster was then needed for clean up and much damaged was caused to the 
newly paved parking lot. Please contact the DPW or visit the town website or the recycle coach app concerning 
any materials you may be unsure of for disposal. 

Please visit https://www.townhall.westwood.ma.us/departments/public-works for more information. 

mailto:lfiske@townhall.westwood.ma.us
mailto:khiggins@townhall.westwood.ma.us
mailto:cbarenth@townhall.westwood.ma.us
mailto:jmccarthy@townhall.westwood.ma.us
mailto:bryan@townhall.westwood.ma.us
mailto:tkorchin@townhall.westwood.ma.us
https://recyclesmartma.org/results-materials/
https://www.townhall.westwood.ma.us/departments/public-works
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Information from the Westwood Historical Society 

Updates to the Fisher School 
We recently passed the 20th anniversary of the move and opening of the 1845 Fisher School for the Historical 
Society. Of course, due to Covid-19, all of our spring programs were cancelled, including the much loved Third 
Grader School program. 
 
However, we used the time to refurbish this wonderful historical building with a new roof, a renovated handicap-
accessible ramp, and a completely repainted exterior. One of our Board members also spent many hours restor-
ing the daylily beds and managing the “clean-up” of the wooded area behind the building. 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Fall Programs 
Of course, we do not know what programs we can offer in the fall…. We will certainly celebrate our Quarter Cen-
tury Award recipient (even if it is “online” or via the newspaper). We also hope to schedule a Genealogy talk 
(subject to ultimately being on Zoom). We will share more as soon as we know what’s possible. Watch our Face-
book page and go to the “Programs and Events” page on our website (www.westwoodhistoricalsociety.com) for 
updates.  
 
And, if you can suggest potential presenters (including yourself), do let us know! Just send an e-mail to west-
woodhistorical@comcast.net. 
 

*Join Our Board* 
We are looking for additional Board members! Please send us an e-mail (westwoodhistorical@comcast.net) if 

you or someone you know might be interested. 
 
Contributed by June Cassidy, Board member 

This Summer in Westwood 
580 High Street 
Westwood Ma, 02090 

http://www.westwoodhistoricalsociety.com
mailto:westwoodhistorical@comcast.net
mailto:westwoodhistorical@comcast.net

